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The new financial year was kicked off with Town Hall Meetings being organised across various
locations . An annual event, the town hall meetings are a wonderful platform for employee engagement .
C&MD and Directors shared the organisational goals and updates of the year gone by with all
executives and officers . Meanwhile SBU: G&L embarked on an aggressive program of enhancing its
distributor network with the aim of strengthening its foothold in the automotive and industrial retail
segment pan India . Our best wishes to Team G&L and all the other SBUs for a great year ahead!

On 12 th May around quarter to one, most of us in Corporate Office had felt the tremors of the major
earthquake that occurred in Nepal at 12 : 35 pm with a moment magnitude of 7.3. This earthquake
occurred on the same fault as the earthquake of 25 th April , which was of 7.8 magnitude but further
east from it . One could say that the tremors felt a few days ago could be an aftershock of the 25 th
April quake . I witnessed anxiety on many faces when we were instructed to walk out of the building for
safety reasons . What occurred in Nepal could happen to us as well! In retrospect, I feel it is the need of
the hour for each one of us to think about the environment very seriously . We must act responsibly as
all of us are consuming lots and lots from the earth . I remember watching a beautiful documentary "An
Inconvenient Truth" many years ago which talks about the issue of global warming . Today we are
witnessing the environmental changes because of global warming .

5 th June is World Environment Day . The theme this year is "Seven Billion Dreams . One Planet .
Consume with Care ." The future of our planet, the environment, our well being and the overall
functioning of the economy will depend on how responsibly we are managing earth's natural resources .
Unfortunately we are consuming far more natural resources than what earth can sustainably provide .
So let's pledge to "Consume with care"! Look forward to a host of programs on the occasion of World
Environment Day .

If you have any contribution, suggestion or feedback, do not hesitate to send an email to
mukhopadhyay .mohar@balmerlawrie .com .

Mohar
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Israel Aerospace Industries Ltd . (IAI) in a letter dated 15 th April 2015 lauded the efforts of LS,
Bangalore for its superior performance and has declared it as the outstanding team . IAI is seeking
consistent improvement and excellence of its Supply Chain providers . DGF and Balmer Lawrie has
played a major role in this . IAI will be granting an award to the LS, Bangalore team . In photo IAI
officials are seen with Mr. Manas Ganguly, COO[LS] and K Vaidyanathan , Branch Head [LS, Bangalore] .

Mr. K Mani, General Manager of Sea Hawk Lines Pvt . Ltd ., visited CFS, Kolkata along with his team on
24 th April 2015 . The team commended the infrastructure of our CFS, the entire yard and operations at
the warehouse .

BL UPDATES



Town Hall Meetings were held across some locations in the month of April 2015 . C&MD and Directors
presided over the meetings and shared significant business updates with Officers and Executives,
followed by a Q&A Session . The Town Hall at Kolkata was held on 20 th April, at Delhi on 27 th April and
at Chennai on 28 th April, 2015 . The meetings in other major locations will be held in May 2015 .



Director [Manufacturing Businesses] visited IP, Asaoti Plant on 25 th April 2015. He inspected the facility 
and planted a tree in the factory premises.

HR Meet was held on 2nd and 3 rd April at Raichak , Kolkata. Team HR is seen along with C&MD and 
Directors in photo. 


